Town of Mars Hill

MAYOR & BOARD OF ALDERMEN

Monthly Meeting

December 5, 2016

7:00 p.m.

Town Hall

MEMBERS PRESENT:

Mayor John Chandler; Aldermen Larry Davis, Stuart Jolley, Nick (Nicholas)

Honeycutt, Robert W. (Bob) Zink

OTHERS PRESENT:

Anna Richards, News Record and Sentinel; Darhyl Boone, Town Manager; Larry

Leake, Town Attorney

The meeting was called to order by Mayor Chandler with the first Agenda item being approval of the November, 2016, Minutes. The Minutes were approved on a motion by Bob Zink, second from Larry Davis and unanimous approval.

Under Agenda Modification/Acceptance, Darhyl Boone requested a Closed Session to discuss personnel matters. A motion was made by Bob Zink and second by Nick Honeycutt to approve the Agenda with modification to allow for a Closed Session. Unanimous acceptance.

There was discussion concerning a possible Façade Improvement Program. Darhyl will get a draft copy for Mayor and Aldermen to consider.

Being no Old Business, under New Business, Nick Honeycutt expressed appreciation for the work being accomplished by the Chief of Police. The Department is operating very well.

There was no Public Comment and a motion was made by Bob Zink with second from Larry Davis to go into a Closed Session. Unanimous acceptance.

The meeting returned to Open Session on a motion by Bob Zink and second from Larry Davis with unanimous approval.

With no further business, a motion was made by Bob Zink to adjourn. The motion received a second from Nick Honeycutt and was unanimously approved.

anhyl Boone